
.

August 18, 2018

Eric Babson

babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Mr President:

I am concerned about secretive governance. Your administration has

been very opaque from early law suits around visitor logs particularly and

FOIA compliance in general, through withholding the reasons for shrinking

National Monuments, to most recently keeping most of Judge Kavanaugh’s

records from Senators. This sneakiness has been particularly troubling

around your virulently xenophobic immigration policies. Here your admin-

istration has fought in court to hide the rationale behind many decisions

including repeated Muslim bans, the termination of DACA and Secretary

Nielsen’s revocations of Temporary Protected Status for several groups.

Faith in government is shaken when the reasons for policies are obviously

covered up and blatantly lied about.

Please assure me that you will order full disclosure.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives

from our honest government.

Sincerely,

Eric Babson


